
Dillon  wins  Paola
Invitational,  Wildcats  take
second

Sophomore Calvin Dillon shoots onto the green Monday during
the Paola Invitational at Paola Country Club. Dillon won the
tournament with a 77 and the Wildcats finished second as a
team. 

 

PAOLA – The Louisburg High School golf team had to wait a week
to get its season started, but the delay was well worth it.

Sophomore Calvin Dillon won his first meet of the season at
the Paola Invitational on Monday at Paola Country Club and he
wasn’t the only Wildcat to leave with hardware. Senior Parker
Perentis finished ninth overall and also earned a medal.

As  a  team,  the  Wildcat  group  of  Dillon,  Perentis,  Justin
Sievert, Grant Ryals, Ryan Haight and David Perentis scored a
367, which was good for second in the team standings. Ottawa
won the team title with a 333.

Dillon carded a 77 to win the individual crown by four strokes
over Ottawa’s Isaac Bones, while Perentis shot on an 89 as
both scores were vital to helping the Wildcats to that second
place spot.

Sievert finished third on the Wildcats squad with a 100, while
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Haight carded a 101. Ryals and David Perentis rounded out the
Louisburg team with a 107 and 109, respectively.

“Having a score of 77 from Calvin and 89 from Parker really
helped the second place finish,” Louisburg coach Brian Burns
said. “We need Parker to stay in the 80’s and our other guys
to be in the low 90’s to be successful the rest of the season
no matter what place we get.”

Louisburg senior Parker Perentis watches his tee shot
sail down the fairway Monday in Paola.

Dillon, who is a returning state medalist, shot a 37 on the
front nine to get off to a good start and recorded a 40 on the
back. He also birdied hole No. 17 as it was one of the several
highlights on the day.

“I  played  with  Calvin  last  week  on  six  holes  and  his
approaches  to  the  green  were  slightly  off,”  Burns  said.
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“However, his short game scrambling for par was great and his
one birdie came from being on in regulation on hole 17, a long
par three. He shot two over and was not on his best game, but
he will be great all season. He is also a good leader for our
team.”

The golfers also had to battle windy, cool conditions on the
Paola  Country  Club  course,  but  for  the  most  part,  Burns
thought they handled it – and the course –well.

“I made sure the guys wore layers so they wouldn’t have to
worry about the cold,” Burns said. “Most of the golfers said
they were pretty successful for the most part. If they got in
the trees some, that was really the only thing that gave them
problems.”

Louisburg  will  be  busy  next  week  as  the  Wildcats  will
participate  in  three  tournaments.

The  Wildcats  will  compete  in  the  Gardner  Invitational  on
Monday  at  Prairie  Highlands  Golf  Course  in  makeup  of  an
earlier cancellation. Louisburg will then travel to Osawatomie
on Tuesday and then back to Prairie Highlands on Thursday for
the Frontier League Tournament and Spring Hill Invitational.


